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ZAMBIA’S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF LIBYA, 11TH NOVEMBER, 2020.

Madam President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of Libya to the Third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive national report and update provided.
We commend Libya in her effort to implement the 161 recommendations she accepted during the last cycle in 2015 and urge her to take steps towards working on the 10 partially accepted recommendations. We also commend Libya for having ratified almost all the major human rights treaties, as well as a number of International Labour Organisation conventions.
In the spirit of a constructive dialogue and cooperation, Zambia wishes to recommend to Libya the following:

1. To guarantee dignified conditions of detention.
2. To adopt a law that clearly defines international crimes and ensure they are retroactive to include crimes committed in 2011 onwards.

3. To develop and adopt national refugee legislation based on its commitments under the OAU  Convention Governing the Specific Aspects of Refugee Problems in Africa.

We wish to conclude by wishing Libya a successful review.

I thank you Madam President.
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